
February 25th, 2023:  Budget meeting 
 
There was a budget meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tully on 
Saturday, February 25th, 2023 at 12:30pm in the Municipal Building. 
 
Present:     Erin C. Goodfellow, Mayor 
                  Benjamin Bibik, Deputy Mayor  
                  Daniel Ray, Trustee 
                  Kathryn Vernay, Trustee & WWTP Liaison 
                  Roxanne Oliver, Trustee 
                  Ruth Van Buskirk, Clerk/Treasurer 
        Thomas Chartrand, Accountant                
                                                         
Absent:    Courtney Hills, Counsel 
                 Ralph Lamson, Codes 
                 Ken Teter, Engineer 
         
Visitors:  Frank Speziale 
                Ian Ray 
                Emily Ray 
                Dan Poellot 
                                                  
Pledge of Allegiance/Call to Order 
 
Mayor Goodfellow led the Pledge of Allegiance and called the meeting to order at 
12:32pm. 
Upon motion by Mayor Goodfellow, 2nd by Trustee Oliver in was unanimous to 
review and authorize the accountant to pay the bills, subject to audit.  Ayes carried.  
 
Budget was reviewed without paperwork from DPW.  Accountant will prepare and 
send out tentative budget. 
  
Upon motion of Trustee Bibik, 2nd by Trustee Vernay it was unanimous to adjourn 
at 12:58pm to attend retirement and appreciation party for Harold Kiehl and Daniel 
Poellot. 
 
 Respectfully Submitted 
 
Ruth C. Van Buskirk 
Clerk/Treasurer 
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